






That said, I am a bit concerned about folks driving. But law enforcement campaigns to
encourage concepts of sober folks driving these other folks can work. And having law
enforcement engaged could make the concept of these lounges a success and learning
opportunity for the community.
 
Tahoe, I was against this because of the ice and snow danger up there. Tourism is just
not responsible and they would lose control over the situation.
 
We are all different. And all have different reactions. So knowledge is the better way I
think. My son specifically may be too risky to ever try cannabis per his medical
conditions. Whatever the case, knowledge is power and these old arguments regarding
the harm I just don't buy into.
 
I am much more concerned regarding metals in our water, air, and land from that battery
explosion.
 
Anyways,
 
You folks have a fine day.
 
Tim Delaney



From: Board Of Supervisors
To: Jesseka Rodriguez
Subject: FW: cannabis lounge permits
Date: Wednesday, January 29, 2025 11:41:53 AM

-----Original Message-----
From: Judi Gremminger 
Sent: Tuesday, January 28, 2025 4:33 PM
To: Board Of Supervisors <boardofsupervisors@santacruzcountyca.gov>
Subject: cannabis lounge permits

****CAUTION:This is an EXTERNAL email. Exercise caution. DO NOT open attachments or click links from
unknown senders or unexpected email.****

Dear Board, I have just read the letter to you concerning cannabis lounges in Santa Cruz County. What she has to
say is greatly disturbing and it should be given much thought before allowing such lounges in our county.
I know that marijuana use greatly impacts young people’s minds and has a lasting effect. Please turn this request
down. Thank you, Judi & Bob Gremminger, Ben Lomond residents




